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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 6th December 2014
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Allan Davison
Attendees

Allan Davison (3rd Carrickfergus), Graham Garrett (Laganvale), John Patton (VP), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Jeanette Morton (Wellington), Nigel Brodison (Ballyduff), Fred McCrea (VP), Bill Caughey (Pres.), Boris Pinto (Murley), Paul Kirk (Downshire), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Sam Howlett (CWA),

David Leonard (Dungannon)
Apologies

Patricia Evans (Dynamic Brass), Jane Smyth (Comber), Bill Clements (1st Larne Old Boys), Michael Alcorn (Downshire), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), Ken Tweedie (VP), David Johnston (Laganvale)

Allan Davison welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Paul Kirk reported communications since last meeting:

· Various communications regarding QUB contest

· Jonathan Corry travel plans confirmed for Fivemiletown. 

· Solos & Ensembles entry packs emailed to bands

· Ian Porthouse, Michael Bach, Gary Cutt and Brett Baker contacted regarding Spring Festival. None available. 

· Rodney McCabe emailed to advise of a new NIBA facebook page and that a new website (nibandsassociation.uk) will be available very shortly

· Beverly Coomber emailed to thank BBL for inviting her to adjudicate the recent contest at Queen’s University

Treasurer’s Report

Stephen Kennedy advised that the balance in the account was £3,235.60. He noted an income of £810 from the Festival of Brass contest: Admission £710, Programmes £35, Tea/Coffee £65. The Prize fund on the day was £1050. Entry Fees of £750 were received. There were also adjudicator travel and accommodation expenses. He thanked David Leonard for agreeing to cover the adjudicator’s fee on the day and advised that it was looking like a profit of approximately £100 on the day. He also added that programmes sold out on the day which was very encouraging although it should be noted that programmes were complimentary to all who paid admission.

Festival of Brass 2014

Allan Davison once again thanked David Leonard for sponsoring the adjudicator. He noted that the event was once again a major success. Going from the original 9 bands to 17 entries was very encouraging. He hoped the event would continue to grow.

Allan also mentioned that it was a very long day. He thanked the people who were there from very early, especially Alan McNeill and David Johnston for their help with setting up percussion.

He also thanked the staff at Queen’s University, including the lighting and sound engineers. 

The contest ran very smoothly.

Bill Caughey offered sincere thanks to Michael Alcorn and the staff at Queen’s University. He commented on the number of bands with soloists who performed without flaw and the very creditable performances of all bands. He was greatly impressed by the entertainment adjudicator, Beverly Coomber, who was very enthusiastic about the whole event. He added that the only downside about the whole event was the delay in getting results out at the end of the day as he had been approached by some audience members who had to leave before the results were presented.
Allan Davison responded to this point and recalled that it was a throwback to a previous contest in Fivemiletown where results were prepared in the main arena in front of the audience. It was rushed and mistakes were made. He added that the executive if very cautious. 3 people prepare and check the results and 1 person prepares the cheques. All of these people also play in bands. This was all done at the end of the day at the Festival of Brass. The executive will look into the situation to see what can be done better.

Paul Kirk mentioned that the fire alarm was activated at the Whitla Hall on the day and that the BBL needed to ensure that any future alarms at any event are obeyed and venues vacated.

Following an incident at the Festival, a discussion ensued about how disruptive behaviour should be dealt with. It was agreed that the BBL has no real control over what happens at venues and that they should be dealt with as and when they arise.

Boris Pinto added that the entertainment adjudicator was very positive. He queried how we might brand brass bands better. We have a great product.
Michael Alcorn previously advised that the Whitla Hall had been provisionally booked for 21st November 2015. All agreed that this date was suitable and that the event should proceed once again.

Solo & Ensemble Competition 2015
Allan Davison reminded those present of the closing date (13th December) and that a Band of the Year award would now be presented in each section, quite a few bands are in the running.
Fivemiletown Contest 2015
Regarding entertainment adjudication, Boris Pinto checked with Dungannon Council but no one was available. Executive to continue the quest for an adjudicator.
Paul Kirk to formally request the loan of percussion from the Laganvale band for the Fivemiletown and Spring Festival contests.

Entry fees for Fivemiletown will be £50 for Championship and 2nd Grade bands, £40 for all others. 

Paul Kirk to send letter and entry form to all band secretaries.

Spring Festival 2015
As the list of proposed adjudicators had been exhausted, the following names were suggested:

Nigel Seaman

Alan Ramsey

David Thornton

Paul Kirk to continue to seek an adjudicator based on the new list.

Any Other Business
Paul Kirk queried the impact of the new NIBA registration system on the Solo and Ensemble competition as the new banding system means that some bands are facing hefty bills as their junior/youth band members are registered.
It was agreed that for junior sections, NIBA registration would not be required however there needed to be a method or mechanism to stop children playing for multiple bands. BBL executive to discuss further.

There being no further business, Allan Davison thanked everyone for coming and drew the meeting to a close.

The next meeting, will take place on Saturday 3rd January at 3pm.
Page 2 of 2

[image: image1.jpg]